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-AROUND THE PARISH 
February 5, 2021 

St. Alban’s seeks to be a welcoming, Christ-centered community,  
committed to sharing Christ’s love, empowering people to grow spiritually, 

deepening our relationship with Christ and living out our faith in the community and the world

 

SUNDAY ACTIVITIES 

Sunday Eucharist on Facebook or YouTube, 10:30am 

Adult Bible Study, 9:30am;  James led by Eric Hanson.    
   Link through February  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84765370758?pwd=OEFMd20xL0
NJNkkzQ0xJbHdaRGJ1Zz09 
Meeting ID: 847 6537 0758       Password:  SeekFirst 

Zoom Coffee Hour, Link through February 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85174822634?pwd=aW0vdTYrNG
tZTGVBQmdzbEJQYm9BZz09 
Meeting ID: 851-7482-2634       Password:  657057 

NOTE:  If you don’t have a Facebook account, you  can     
      watch the Sunday service on YouTube or later as a  
      video on the Facebook link 

 

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES  

Wednesdays--Evening Prayer at 6:00pm: Facebook   

2/6   Food Drive, 10:00am-2:00pm 

2/7     Taizé, 7:00pm, available on website 

2/9    Vestry Meeting, 6:00pm, Zoom 

2/10  Becoming Beloved Community, 6:30pm,Zoom  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85996400391?pwd=dENwN2VuO
WFFeGVXcEJsMmVIZWZzQT09  
  Meeting ID: 859 9640 0391        Passcode: Alban  

2/17  Ash Wednesday , 10:30am, Facebook 

2/24, 3/3, 3/10, 3/17, 3/24  - during Lent 
    6:00pm, Evening Prayer;   6:30, Fellowship 

 

CHURCH PLEDGES & DONATIONS  

 Please continue donations and pledges by: 

¶ Mail check to church  

        21405-82nd Pl W, Edmonds, WA 98026     

¶ Drop off through the slot in Greg’s door. 

¶ Bank Bill Pay – ask bank to send check 

        to St. Alban’s 

Online go to  www.StAlbansEdmonds.org   

   and click on “Donate Now.” 

 

ZOOM COFFEE HOUR  
    Zoom Coffee begins at 12:00pm.  To join, click on Zoom 

link above.   OR go to “zoom.us” on Internet, click on “Join A 

Meeting” in upper right hand side, at the prompt enter meeting 

code and then password (noted above).  Next prompt is “Enter 

Meeting.”  Click on “Join with audio” so you can chime in.  

Hope to see you there!    

 

                           

Fr. Greg Peters 

A Special Request: 

     I am making a special request from all of you for 

donations to the Parish Discretionary Fund. 

     I know that our regular Special Offering for the 

Discretionary Fund comes on the second Sunday of 

the month, but I’m going to ask you to make a spe-

cial contribution to the Fund now.   

     We’ve had a request for a significant amount of 

money to help with unexpected medical expenses 

which have put one of our fellow parishioners in 

danger of missing a mortgage payment.  They have 

exhausted every other means of paying those bills.  

We do not presently have enough money in the 

Discretionary Fund to cover all their needs.     

     We know from reading Acts that from the very 

beginning one of the hallmarks of the Christian 

community is mutual support.  Two more modern 

examples spring to mind.  Many Black Churches 

have traditionally had these sorts of community 

funds to assist each other in times of need and cri-

sis, especially around deaths and funerals.  I also 

know of one Japanese Episcopal congregation that 

has a similar custom when someone dies.  Most 

everyone pitches in a nominal amount in honor of 

the deceased church member assuring that they   

receive a respect-filled funeral without financially 

overwhelming their family.    

     I know from my own life that there have been 

times that were more than tight financially.  I was 

desperate.  Having enough money was an all-

consuming worry.   

     A few words about the Discretionary Fund.  Dan 

Mullene, Jim Gilman, and I administer the Fund.  

Dan’s role began when he served as the Senior 

Warden during the Interim and he has continued, 

appointed by the Vestry as our Almoner (a term we 

borrowed from the English Church for the person 

designated to administer the Alms).  Deacons’ min-

istry, too, involves care for those in need, so Jim’s 

part in overseeing this fund is important and appro-

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84765370758?pwd=OEFMd20xL0NJNkkzQ0xJbHdaRGJ1Zz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84765370758?pwd=OEFMd20xL0NJNkkzQ0xJbHdaRGJ1Zz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85174822634?pwd=aW0vdTYrNGtZTGVBQmdzbEJQYm9BZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85174822634?pwd=aW0vdTYrNGtZTGVBQmdzbEJQYm9BZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85996400391?pwd=dENwN2VuOWFFeGVXcEJsMmVIZWZzQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85996400391?pwd=dENwN2VuOWFFeGVXcEJsMmVIZWZzQT09
http://www.stalbansedmonds.org/
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priate.  Also, and especially during the pandemic 

when I am working mostly from home in West   

Seattle, Jim and Dan are more likely than I to be 

nearby in an emergency. 

     We went for a very long time last year with no 

requests.  In December we had roughly $1,500 , 

and even with the pandemic-induced economic 

chaos, we had no requests.  $500 is our target min-

imum balance and we have never needed more than 

that to meet anyone’s need.  It is our policy to 

spend the Fund down to $500 at the end of each 

year.  We do this to keep the money in circulation 

improving the lives of others.  Consulting together, 

we did that after identifying three worthy charitable 

organizations.   

     Since the beginning of the year however, we 

have had several requests from people outside of 

the congregation, but because of your generous 

support we have been able to maintain our $500 

target balance.   

     But now, with our fellow parishioner in desper-

ate straits, the Fund does not have enough to meet 

their needs.  So, again, I’m making the extraordi-

nary request for emergency donations to the Par-

ish’s Discretionary Fund, so that we can assist our 

faithful companion in the faith and, further, to assist 

those who may come to us in need.  It appears that 

after a year of pandemic closures and slowdowns, 

the worst of the economic crises is hitting us in our 

own faith-filled home.   

     Please help. 

 

Lenten Soup Supper Program 

     This Lent’s Soup Supper Program will use the 

Episcopal Relief and Development’s Lenten Media-

tions as a guide.   

    Here’s what ERD says, 

“As Lent approaches this year, we lament. 

“We lament all those whose lives were lost dur-

ing the COVID-19 pandemic. Our hearts break 

for all of the people who are no longer with us. 

We also lament other losses that include jobs 

and livelihoods, the opportunity to travel to visit 

loved ones and the ability to worship together in 

our church buildings. So much was lost, with lit-

tle or no time to lament that which was lost.   

Because of the magnitude of these collective 

losses, we decided to focus on lament as the 

theme for the 2021 Lenten Meditations. 

     “You are invited to meditate on these reflec-

tions daily and to engage the “Four Steps of 

Lament” by resting, reflecting, repenting and     

ultimately being restored to God and to one an-

other. Many of the authors share deeply personal 

and painful experiences related to a variety of  

issues including disease, violence, racial injus-

tice and poverty. You are invited to come to 

these meditations with an open heart. What you 

read may challenge you and give rise to unex-

pected or uncomfortable feelings.” 

     Each Wednesday, we’ll start with Evening  

Prayer at 6:00, then have 15 minutes or so of social 

time before moving to a short presentation on one 

of those four steps, followed by a discussion on 

what was presented. 

     The ERD Lenten Mediations is all online this 

year.  You can receive a daily mediation directly to 

your email.  Here’s the link 

https://www.episcopalrelief.org/church-in-

action/lent/ 

     If that does not or will not work for you, please 

contact the Office and we can get a hardcopy print-

ed out for you. 

     Look for the Zoom link and other information in 

coming issues of the ATP. 

 

Annual Meeting 

     Our Annual Meeting last Sunday was quite a 

celebration.   

     I was struck by how wonderful it was to see so 

many of you.  I have become accustomed to speak-

ing to an empty room or to working in small groups 

of less than ten, so to see 46 of your bright and 

smiling faces was simply grand! 

     We did good work, too.  Jeannie Burpee, Maisy 

Hochstetler and Jim Nichols were elected to serve 

on our Vestry.  Jeannie Burpee and Dan Mullene 

were elected to serve as Alternate Delegates to   

Diocesan Convention.  (Last year, we elected Cyndi 

and Craig – Jake - Jacobson as Delegates.)   

     Maryellen presented the 2021 Vestry-approved 

budget.  I want to make sure you know how much 

Maryellen did to calculate three different versions 

of the budget, which reflected every possible per-

mutation of how the pandemic could affect us and 

how soon we resume “normal” operations.   

     We heard about the Mutual Ministry Goals and 

how we worked at meeting them.   

    And we celebrated our on-going ministries.  We 

may be hunkered down in so many ways against 

Covid, but we are still looking forward, still minis-

tering to each other and to our neighbors, still wor-

shipping the living God, still vibrant and joyous in 

the Spirit, still following Jesus wherever he leads.  

 

https://www.episcopalrelief.org/church-in-action/lent/
https://www.episcopalrelief.org/church-in-action/lent/
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FOOD DRIVE BY – FEBRUARY 6 

     Saturday is the Day!!  Drive By Food Bank is 

from 10:00am to 2:00pm. 

     St. Alban’s receives very grateful Thank You 

notes from the food bank.  Knowing and seeing so 

many of our neighbors in need of food assistance 

has moved us to continue our ministry to them.  

Any and all non-perishable foods are perfect con-

tributions – peanut butter is Primo to families, tuna 

fish, soups, canned veggies and fruits, pastas and 

sauce, etc. 

    The  response from our neighborhood has been 

heartwarming, and they appreciate having an outlet 

for their concern for others.  Appeal to your neigh-

bors, friends and family too.      

     Donations of both food and cash are welcome.  

The food bank has great buying power at this time 

so if shopping for food is a problem, cash is very 

much appreciated.  Please make out checks to St. 

Alban’s with a note on the check for Food Bank. 

     This Food Drive is in memory of Barbara 

Lagozzino as this was one of her favorite minis-

tries. 

     There is also a need for helpers to meet and 

greet at the Food Drive.  Those who have helped in 

the past say it’s a good feeling to be able to give 

back while having a little social time!  Call Lee 

Forsberg at 425-774-4571 to help out. 

 

 
 

TAIZÉ – SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 7, 7:00pm 

     Music Director John Lehrack has prepared     

another special Taizé program of music, prayer, 

chanting, readings and meditation time for our wor-

ship at home.  

     John prepares these programs for viewing on the 

first and third Sunday of the month.  Each new one 

and those from previous presentations are available 

on our web site www.stalbansedmonds.org. 

     ñThe God Who Loves You,ò Johnôs poem for 

this Taizé program, is printed later in this issue. 

 

 

     Lenten Soup Suppers are alive and well at St. 

Alban’s.  They will be held on Wednesdays,      

February 24, March 3, 10, 17 and 24, beginning at 

6:00pm with Evening Prayer and followed by     

Reflections at 6:30pm.   

     The Reflections topic is covered in Greg’s    

column in this issue.  The Zoom meeting infor-

mation will be published in a later ATP.  There will 

be a new link over the previous one used for Soup 

Suppers.  

     Mark your calendars.  Even on Zoom, it is a 

treat to see fellow parishioners and to learn and 

share thoughts and opinions of mutual interest. 

 

 

 
Photo from one computer screen of parishioners        
attending Zoom Annual Meeting on January 31.  There 
was a second group on another computer screen.  Hav-
ing so many of our church family attend was an answer 
to prayers!     

 

 

DAY-BY-DAY REFLECTIONS  
The author of this reflection is Bishop Greg Rickel of  

the Episcopal Diocese of Olympia.  He enjoys spending  

time with his family and being on the  water. 

They were astounded at his teaching, for he taught 

them as one having authority, and not as the 

scribes. 

     I recently heard the story of a Palestinian physi-

cian who lives and works in Gaza.  He was trying 

to complete a trip that should be around six hours.  

http://www.stalbansedmonds.org/
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With the checkpoints and border patrols, the trip 

ended up taking twelve hours. 

     As the doctor talked about the situation, my 

friend asked him, “What would make up a good life 

to you?”  The physician answered, “A good life for 

me is making sure my neighbor has a good life.”  

This idea is the complete expression of the world 

Jesus places at the center of the gospel message. 

     To have a good life for yourself is to ensure a 

good one for your neighbor.  This idea is so far 

from the way the world seems to work right now, 

and yet, it is a recipe for peace.  We must be expan-

sive about who we consider our neighbors.  When 

we make that circle more extensive, this formula 

can transform the world. 

 

     Traditionally celebrated on the last Sunday after 

Epiphany, this year World Mission Sunday is      

observed on February 14. 

     Episcopal Church Presiding Bishop and Primate 

Michael B. Curry invites the church to observe 

World Mission Sunday, focus on the global impact 

of the Baptismal Covenant’s call to “seek and serve 

Christ in all persons” (Book of Common Prayer,   

p. 305), and raise awareness of the many ways in 

which The Episcopal Church participates in God’s 

mission around the world.   

      

 

2021 OUTREACH BALLOT  

     At last Sunday’s Annual Meeting, Maryellen 

Young talked about the upcoming vote by parish-

ioners for the next four quarters of our outreach 

ministry.  The upcoming ballot has many charitable 

organizations suggested by church members, so 

there are lots of options for your vote. 

     The ballots will be sent by email to ATP email 

recipients and mailed along with the ATP to those 

who do not use email.  You will be voting for four 

of the organizations, with ballots due back to the 

church office by March 15. 

     More information, voting details and ballots will 

be sent to parishioners next Friday, February 12. 

      

 
 

ABSALOM JONES – 1746 - 1818 

Courageous Black-American Pastor 

     Absalom Jones was reared a domestic slave on a 

plantation in Delaware.  His charm, wit and sinceri-

ty gained for him the affection of all who knew 

him.  He was able to save enough pennies, given to 

him as tips, to purchase for himself a primer, a 

spelling book and a New Testament.  This was the 

beginning of an insatiable quest for knowledge 

which was to occupy much of his life. 

    When he was 16 years old, his mother, five 

brothers and one sister were sold and he was taken 

to Philadelphia with his master.  The more stimulat-

ing environment of the city, added to a desire to 

correspond with his mother, resulted in an intensi-

fied effort to learn.  

      He went to night school and also studied theol-

ogy under Bishop William White from whom he 

eventually received holy orders.  He married, 

bought a house and land, and final, at age 37, he 

was granted his freedom.  Finding that Philadelph-

ia’s “white” churches were not truly open to him or 

his people, he founded St. Thomas Church for 

Americans of African descent. 

     He was an exemplary pastor and an able student 

of Holy Scripture and human nature.  He had found 

the Good Master and in his Name had overcome 

seemingly insurmountable odds.  He personified the 

indomitable spirit of his people who were one day 

to sing, “We shall overcome.” 
   Calendar of Saints 

 

 
  Contributed by Dave Wilson  

What Is Difference Between Heaven & Hell 

In Heaven… 
 The French are the cooks. 
 The Germans are the engineers. 
 The British are the police. 
 The Swiss are the managers. 
 The Italians are the lovers. 
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In Hell… 
 The British are the cooks.  
 The Italians are the engineers. 
 The Germans are the police. 
 The French are the managers. 
 The Swiss are the lovers.  

 

ST. ALBAN’S YouTube CHANNEL 

     There is an alternative option for 

viewing our Worship services, and you 

now have two options for your viewing: Facebook 

or YouTube. 

     In the center of our website front page, there is a 

link to YouTube, pictured above.   If you have 

problems with Facebook, try YouTube.  

 

 

The second shipment of February/March/April 
2021 Forward Day by Day meditation books have 
arrived at church.  Please feel free to take one or 
several to share.  Copies in Brown Box outside 
Sacristy door. 

 

THE GOD WHO LOVES YOU  

Author Carl Dennis is an American poet and educator.  

His book Practical Gods won the 2002 Pulitzer Prize for 

poetry.                     (Contributed by John Lehrack) 

It must be troubling for the god who loves you 

To ponder how much happier you'd be today 

Had you been able to glimpse your many futures. 

It must be painful for him to watch you on Friday 

 evenings 

Driving home from the office, content with your 

 week—           

Three fine houses sold to deserving families— 

Knowing as he does exactly what would have  

 happened 

Had you gone to your second choice for college, 

Knowing the roommate you'd have been allotted 

Whose ardent opinions on painting and music           

Would have kindled in you a lifelong passion. 

A life thirty points above the life you're living 

On any scale of satisfaction. And every point 

A thorn in the side of the god who loves you. 

You don't want that, a large-souled man like 

 you           

Who tries to withhold from your wife the day's  

 disappointments 

So she can save her empathy for the children. 

And would you want this god to compare your wife 

 

With the woman you were destined to meet on the 

 other campus? 

It hurts you to think of him ranking the conver-      

 sation.          

You'd have enjoyed over there higher in insight 

Than the conversation you're used to. 

And think how this loving god would feel 

Knowing that the man next in line for your wife 

Would have pleased her more than you ever 

 will           

Even on your best days, when you really try. 

Can you sleep at night believing a god like that 

Is pacing his cloudy bedroom, harassed by  

 alternatives 

You're spared by ignorance? The difference         

 between what is 

And what could have been will remain alive for 

  him           

Even after you cease existing, after you catch a 

 chill 

Running out in the snow for the morning paper, 

Losing eleven years that the god who loves you 

Will feel compelled to imagine scene by scene 

Unless you come to the rescue by imaging 

 him           

No wiser than you are, no god at all, only a friend 

No closer than the actual friend you made at       

 college, 

The one you haven't written in months. Sit down 

 tonight 

And write him about the life you can talk about 

With a claim to authority, the life you've            

 witnessed,           

Which for all you know is the life you've chosen. 

 

 

With tender humility and quiet patience, always 
demonstrate gentleness and generous love toward 
one another, especially toward those who may try 
your patience.   Ephesians 4:2 

 

 

Prayer for Quiet Confidence 

O God of peace, who has taught us that in 
returning and rest we shall be saved, in quietness 
and in confidence shall be our strength:  by the 
might of your Spirit lift us, we pray you,to your 
presence, where we may be still and know that 
you are God; through Jesus Christ our Lord.                    
Amen  Book of Common Prayer 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC_YO1qfoSZfrOP7o_7d7zLw&data=04|01||faef0a313127467d2f2e08d8c18ded8c|84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa|1|0|637472162603623592|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|1000&sdata=wL6Gb5dSwGjHHZBa57w8osSqJMZT3HYXXUVx4%2BEmcac%3D&reserved=0
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STEWARDSHIP REFLECTIONS  

 

FEBRUARY 7 – EPIPHANY 5 

Psalm 147 is a veritable litany of God’s gifts to the 

world and yet we – yes, you and I – are considered 

to be among those wonderful works.  God yearns 

for a loving and grateful response from those He 

has created.  Is such a response evident to others by 

the way your life is lived?  

FEBRUARY 14 – Last Sunday of Epiphany 

ñFarewell to Alleluliaò Sunday is an ironic 

reminder to us that the journey of stewards includes 

not only the “up” celebrations of Christmas and 

Epiphany, but also calls us to intentional sharing in 

Christ’s journey to Jerusalem and the Cross.  How 

will you strengthen your spiritual and stewardship 

life during this approaching Lent? 

 

 

 

LESSON READINGS 

 

FEBRUARY 7– EPIPHANY 5 

Isaiah 40:21-31 

Psalm 147:10-12, 21c 

1 Corinthians 9:16-23 

Mark 1:29-3 

 

FEBRUARY 14 – Last Sunday of Epiphany 

2 Kings 2:1-12 

Psalm 50:1-6 

2 Corinthians 4:3-6 

Mark 9:2-9 

 

 

 

 

ST. ABAN’S CURRENT OFFICE HOURS 

 Monday            10:30 - 12:30pm; 2:00 – 4:00 pm 
 Wednesday        2:00 -   4:00pm 
 Friday           1 0:30  -12:30pm; 2:00 – 4:00pm 

     The office isn’t open on Sundays, but there are people 

around from 9:00am - 1:00pm.  Before and after 

services,  people are available for quick business activities. 

     To maintain social distancing and minimize any  possible 
exposures to the Covid-19, please observe the following  
protocol:   

¶ Please contact the Office, (425) 778-0371 or  
      stalbansedmonds@gmail.com to make appointment.   

¶ Call the Office to inform them that you have arrived.  

¶ Wait in car, outside in the garden or under the eaves. 

¶ Wait for further instructions – to be let in, to  meet 
 your party, to pick up or make a delivery. 

¶ Wear a mask.   
     In case of something urgent or an emergency, please call 
Greg Peters on his cellphone at (206) 778-1506 

 

 

GREG’S HOME OFFICE HOURS 

Monday to Thursday 8:30am – 2:30 pm 
Via email:  gwpeters.stalbansedmonds@gmal.com 

Cell:  206-778-1506 
WEDNESDAY in CHURCH OFFICE—discontinued for now  

due to increase in Covid cases 
SUNDAYS--after church coffee hour until 2:00pm 

 Available by appointment. 
 

 

WEEKLY SUNDAY BASKET OFFERINGS  

1st week—Food Bank 

2nd week—Discretionary Fund 

3rd week—Outreach – Compass Health 

4th week—Capital Improvements 

5
th

 Week—One Thousand Days of Light (ERD) 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:stalbansedmonds@gmail.com
mailto:gwpeters.stalbansedmonds@gmal.com

